


In comments provided to this part of the survey, people reported the impacts of this including 
extreme stress and anxiety about insecurity of income and ongoing mental health impacts such as 
depression.  Some reported no personal experience but then commented on the experience of 
partners and wider family and the impacts this had across the family. 
 
This scheme is urgently needed.  People made redundant are most likely to take lower paid and 
less skilled work – because they just need work.  This has long term negative consequences for 
individual, whānau and community income and health. 
 
This proposal will help create more equitable outcomes:  The people most likely to be made 
redundant are those already disadvantaged in the labour market and wellbeing outcomes - 
Māori, women, Pacifica, disabled and younger workers, all of whom are more likely to be in lower 
paid and insecure work.  
 
The proposed scheme will also play a really important part of ensuring a just transition for people 
whose work is impacted by climate, technology or other change. We know that over the coming 
years as our society transforms to a low-emissions one, some industries are going to wind down 
while others start up. A social insurance scheme will give workers security and space to retrain, 
upskill and transition into good quality, sustainable jobs.  It will support better industry level 
workforce and skills coordination and planning, which will also benefit businesses and regional 
and the national economy. 
 
This is a new and welcome addition to our social safety net in Aotearoa.  Our social safety net – 
our way of looking after each other – has evolved significantly over the last century.  Some of 
what we have works well, but some of does not and keeps people in poverty.  It’s time for this to 
change. 
 
Benefit levels need to be increased but more and, perhaps more fundamental, change is needed.   
To work for everyone, our social safety net needs to: 

• Provide income support that is not just livable but that enables individuals and 
communities to thrive 

• Be equitable, integrated and support people at each of the different stages of their lives, 
whether they are children, parenting, on parental leave, in training, out of work or 
needing more work, injured, living with disability or illness or they are over 65. 

• Be supported: Having a strong welfare system and wider social safety net is in all of our 
interests and makes us stronger as a country – it’s not just something for “others” 

• Be reliable – people’s access to to essential supports shouldn’t depend on politics.  We 
support a social safety net with: 

• Rates of income support being set by an independent process and its rules 
and funding being better protected so it can’t be easily diverted to other 
political priorities.   

• Embedded in its purpose the interests of those supported (and whānau, 
communities); and  

• Governance including the people it supports - disability reps, worker reps and 
employer reps, and genuine co-governance by Māori. 

• Active support offered that is seamless with other public services and with 
the skills system.   

 
 
 
 
 











































 




